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Well 1 was drilled to a depth of 206 feet and is screened
from 201 to 206 feet in a permeable sand bed. Although the
top of the bed is 190 feet below the surface, the water in the
well rose to within 90 feet of the land surface. The artesian
pressure head gradually increased about 2 feet during the
period of record.

Well 2 was drilled to a depth of 107 feet and is screened
from 102 to 107 feet in a permeable sand bed. The water in
this bed is not under artesian pressure, and its upper sur-
face is free to rise and fall. The water level ranged from
about 71 to 75 feet below the land surface during the period
of record. The water level had a rapid rise during June-
September 1959, a slight rise from October to the end of the
year, and a slow decline in the first part of 1960.

The water level in well 2 generally stands from 14 to
I6 feet above the water level in well 1, and, thus, water in
the upper permeable sands has the head potential to recharge
the lower permeable sands. The water level in the upper
sands shows more response to high rainfall than that in the
lower sands.

Ground-Water Velocities

The rate of ground-water flow under natural conditions
depends upon the slope of the water surface, the permeability
of the aquifer, and the temperature of the water. Jacob and
Cooper (1940, p. 50-51) calculated ground-water velocities
in the sand-and-gravel aquifer in the Pensacola area. The
average ground-water velocity between Cantonment and
Warrington, 16 miles apart, was computed by Jacob and
Cooper to be 0. 21 foot per day, or 77 feet per year. Using
the earliest water-level data available, Jacob and Cooper
computed the average velocity in the sands near Pensacola
Baytobe 0.37 foot per day, or 135feet per year. Thefigures
given represent the velocityunder natural, undisturbed con-
ditions. In the vicinity of discharging wells, the velocities
would, of course, be higher.


